
 

 

  

 

July 15, 2025 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 
 
The Honorable Donald J. Trump 
President of the United States  
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave 
Washington D.C. 20500 
 
Dear President Trump: 
 

On May 12, 2023, Special Counsel John Durham completed a report on the Federal 
Bureau of Investigation and Justice Department’s flawed and politically motivated Crossfire 
Hurricane investigation and related matters.1  The Durham report contains a Classified 
Appendix, which my office has reviewed, that provides additional information about the political 
nature of federal law enforcement and the Intelligence Community’s actions.  A declassified 
version of this appendix has not been made public.   

 
Accordingly, I strongly urge you to declassify, to the greatest extent possible, the 

Durham report’s Classified Appendix.  Declassification would be consistent with your 
declassification of Crossfire Hurricane records via your Executive Order and ongoing efforts to 
declassify the “Clinton Appendix.”  Moreover, the overriding public interest demands the 
release of this information and doing so would benefit public transparency and accountability.  

 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Charles E. Grassley 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 

                                                
1 Special Counsel John H. Durham, Report on Matters Related to Intelligence Activities and Investigations Arising 
Out of the 2016 Presidential Campaigns, (May 12, 2023) https://www.justice.gov/archives/media/1381211/dl.  


